








































 

           
             Southern Alameda County Group 

(Unincorporated Castro Valley, Fairview, Ashland/Cherryland, and San 
 Lorenzo,  and cities of Hayward, Newark and Fremont) 

 

 

  

January 29. 2018

The Honorable Board of Supervisors
County Administration Building
1221 Oak Street, Fifth Floor
Oakland, CA 94610

Subject: Comments regarding Proposed Amendments to the General Ordinance Code to Allow Microbreweries 
and Microbrewery Related Uses in the A (Agriculture) District

Dear Mr. President and Honorable members of the Board:

On behalf of the Sierra Club, we submit the following three points to make regarding the proposed amendments
to the Zoning Ordinance.  In doing so, we submit that  the County was shortsighted when it adopted the 
previous version of the Ordinance permitting commercial retail uses on agricultural parcels without adequate 
regulation and without an associated agricultural nexus. 

1. We would not support an Accessory Use being approved on a parcel where there is no associated 
Primary Use.  The current staf recommendaton would allow for a secondary, retail accessory use 
to stand alone.  The approval of a Brewery on land where there is no nexus with agricultural 
producton related to the brewing of beer should not be permited and is contrary to the County 
mandate to protect and preserve agriculture.  Wineries in the County are associated with 
Vineyards.  Olive Mills produce at least a porton of their oil from trees on the parcel.  If Brewery 
and Tastng Room are not accessory to a primary agricultural use on the parcel they should not be 
permited. 

2. If there is a nexus to the Primary Agricultural Use then retail uses could be considered, but should 
only be granted through the CUP process and not as a Permited Use  By Right” as it is in the 
current ordinance.   Wine and beer tastng by the public is a Retail actvity by defniton and must 
be accessory to the primary agricultural use of the parcel.  If the staf recommendaton is adopted 
the owner of a rural agriculturally zoned parcel could open a brewery with a retail sales tastng 
room without the conditonal oversight a similar commercial retail facility would be subject to in 
other zoning districts, and would not be required to have any agricultural producton on the parcel 
related to the permited use.  We contend that permitng unregulated commercial retail uses on 



agriculturally zoned parcels violates the County’s mandate to protect and preserve agricultural 
land as required by the East County Area Plan and Measure D.

3. In all cases we support the request by the City of Fremont contained in Mayor Mei’s leter dated 
November 21, 2017 requestng that language suggested by staf be amended into the ordinance 
requiring roadways leading to any use under the ordinance meet the minimum County standard 
for public access and access by fre truccs and public safety vehicles. 

“There must be adequate public road access and capacity in order to provide safe 
access for the public and emergency vehicles”.

.

Cordially,

Glenn Kirby
Sierra Club
Southern Alameda County Group

2530 San Pablo Ave., Suite I, Berkeley, CA 94702       Tel. (510) 848-0800            Email: info@sfbaysc.org 






















































